## Council Meeting February 11, 2014

On Tuesday, February 11, 2014 the Mayor Pro-Tem and Council of the City of Warrenton held a Called Meeting, called by Council member Hunter and Mayor Pro-Tem McCorkle at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Room at City Hall.

Those present were Mayor Pro-Tem Chris McCorkle, Councilmember Stephen Giddens, Craig Hunter and Donnie Roland; Administrative Assistant Deloris Hall, City Attorney Glee Smith, Water and Sewer Superintendent Pat Rogers, Police Chief Ron Sellers, Assistant Chief Madera Holmes, Sgt. Michael Greeson and Guests: Bunny Wiley, Duncan Davis, Don & Lynn Peseck, Michael Huebner, Marie & Joey Kaney, John & Carolyn Martin and Karl Haywood. Mayor George Ivey, Councilmember Brenda Johnson and City Administrator Mary Ann Moseley was not present at the meeting

Mayor Pro-Tem McCorkle called the meeting to order and added the Opening Prayer to the agenda. After which, he led those present in prayer and the pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Mayor Pro-Tem McCorkle suggested that Glee Smith, City Attorney, serve as the Parliamentarian. Councilmember Steve Giddens made the motion and Councilmember Craig Hunter seconded the motion, which passed by unanimous vote of those present. Mayor Pro-Tem McCorkle acknowledged the guests that wanted to speak. Don Peseck wanted information about the water leak in front of Petro-7 Stars. Water & Sewer Superintendent, Pat Rogers informed Mr. Peseck of the status of the water leak and the procedures that was in place to fix this problem.

Mayor Pro-Tem McCorkle said Councilmember Johnson sent her regrets for not attending the meeting, due to her recovery. Mayor Pro-Tem McCorkle asked Glee Smith to stand and explain her role as Parliamentarian to the Council.

## **Unfinished Business:**

FY2014 Community Development Block Grant Resolution, it was motioned by Councilmember Hunter to be accepted and seconded by Councilmember Giddens and passed by unanimous vote.

## New Business:

Mayor Pro-Tem McCorkle informed the council that 50% of the payment of 2013 Warren County Dispatch Invoice has been paid. It was approved to the 2013 budget and it will be in the 2014 budget. Mayor Pro-Tem McCorkle informed the Council of the Dispatch Service Resolution Agreement and to be prepared at the next meeting to take action. Chief Ron Sellers addressed the Council on hiring Mr. Adam Harper to the Police Dept. It was motion to hire Mr. Adam Harper by Councilmember Hunter and seconded by Councilmember Roland and passed by unanimous vote.

Bunny Wiley wanted to speak on behalf of Ms. Lillian Wheeler. She wanted to thank the Warrenton Police Department and Sargent Michael Greeson for being so helpful to her when she had fallen and other times when she had needed help.

The motion was made by Councilmember Hunter and seconded by Councilmember Giddens to go into Executive Session at 7:15 pm.

Mayor Pro-Tem McCorkle called the meeting back to order. There wasn't any more business to come before the Council so the meeting was adjourned.